
File Review Committee 

 
 

As part of the Roman Catholic Diocese of Burlington’s commitment to transparency regarding 

past abuse by clergy, an independent, volunteer committee of four lay men and three lay women 

began meeting in November 2018. The committee included one victim of clergy abuse and one 

non-Catholic.  Bishop Christopher Coyne asked the committee to review clergy personnel files 

pertinent to any allegation of abuse of minors or vulnerable individuals and to create a list of 

priests who have been credibly accused of sexually abusing a minor or vulnerable 

individual.  The committee delivered its final report in July 2019.  
 

 

Mike Donoghue was a news and sports reporter at the Burlington Free Press for 47 years,  often 

covering criminal justice issues and focusing on accountability journalism. He has since done 

freelance writing and journalism training/consulting for several media outlets. For three decades, 

he served as an adjunct professor of journalism and academic adviser at St. Michael’s College.  

John Mahoney is a retired schoolteacher. Teaching assignments included elementary and high 

school levels in Massachusetts and Connecticut; most of his teaching career was at the middle 

school level in northwestern Vermont.  

 

Mary O’Neil is Land Use and Development Review Planner within the Department of 

Permitting and Inspections at the City of Burlington. 

Mark Redmond is executive director of a local nonprofit organization. He has worked for 37 

years in the field of caring for children and teenagers who are homeless, suffering from addiction 

and/or mental health disorders and in the foster care system. His book The Goodness Within was 

published by Paulist Press in 2004 and he is a contributing columnist for the National Catholic 

Reporter.  
  
Bob Simpson retired as Chittenden County State’s Attorney in 2006.  Bob has taught part-time 

at Champlain College since 1990, most recently in Champlain’s online Computer Forensics 

Program. 

  
Johanna Sheehey-Jones was born and raised in Burlington. She served in the Jesuit Volunteer 

Corps in Nome, Alaska and returned to Vermont in 1988. Her nursing career has included 

Intensive Care Unit nursing, Home Health and Hospice, and Nurse Navigator at a Breast Care 

Center. She currently works as a Clinical Analyst. 

  
Caroline Riehl Smith has been a Vermont resident for more than 25 years.  Smith is currently a 

Strategic Project Manager at a local company where she has worked for the past nine and a half 

years in a variety of roles.  She is an active volunteer for community initiatives as well as at her 

children's Catholic grade school. 

 


